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Employment Continues to Grow at a
Slow, Steady Pace

Media and financial news sources often report that the

economy added an “x” number of jobs for a particular

month. These monthly payroll numbers are polled by

the Bureau of Labor Statistics and are published in a

report called “Employment Situation” that is typically

released on the first Friday of each month. The

monthly headline numbers tend to be quite volatile

and are often difficult to interpret. In the past two

years alone, the number of jobs added varied between

as few as 88,000 jobs in June of 2012 to as many as

280,000 in February of 2013. Wide fluctuations in the

monthly payroll data occur because the monthly hiring

and firing process itself tends to be unpredictable, and

seasonal factors that aim to stabilize the data are

extremely difficult to measure accurately.

Looking at these figures can usually create more

confusion than insight, and that is why Morningstar’s

Department of Economic Analysis looks at

employment growth through a slightly different lens.

When the same volatile monthly jobs data is analyzed

not as a monthly net job addition or loss but as a year-

over-year 3-month moving average growth rate, a

different picture emerges. All of a sudden, it becomes

clear that the U.S. jobs market has been incredibly

stable despite its monthly ups and downs. As the chart

shows, total nonfarm employment has been growing at

around 1.7% since early 2011 and has picked up

modestly to 1.9% in recent months. Excluding the

poorly performing government sector, which

constitutes around 16% of total employment, private-

sector jobs have been growing at an even higher

2.0–2.1% rate. Combine these results with efficiency

and productivity gains and it should come as no

surprise that the U.S. economy, on average, grew 2.2%

since 2011 based on full-year estimates.

Despite the rock steady growth, the pace of

employment recovery has been slow and disappointing

to say the least. Considering that the U.S. economy

lost over 8.5 million jobs between 2008 and 2010,

most economists expected a much faster recovery of

the labor market. Instead, it took more than four years

to get back the number of jobs lost during the crisis.

Seeing those numbers bounce back to their pre-

recession level is great news, but it is important to

point out that the make-up of the new post-recovery

labor force has drastically changed. Unfortunately, the

growth in high-paying, long-hours jobs such as

construction and manufacturing has been all but

robust, and due to efficiency improvements, especially

in manufacturing, many of these jobs may never come

back. A majority of the labor market recovery has been

made in the lower-paying sectors such as retail and

leisure and hospitality, which has certainly contributed

to slower consumption growth and to the near-anemic

pace of the economic recovery in general.
As this article points out,
employment has been growing
modestly over the past few
years, though recent growth
has accelerated slightly.

However, most post-Great
Recession jobs have been
created in the retail, as well as
leisure and hospitality sectors,
where pay tends to be lower.


